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 Aging Demographics  

 Health Assessment  

 Clinical Management of Acute and Chronic Illnesses: Skin, Car-
diac, Respiratory, Gastrointestinal, Genitourinary, Gynecologic, 
Musculoskeletal (common arthritis problems), Neurologic, En-
docrine/Metabolic, Immunologic, Multisystem Disorders, Psy-
cho-Social  

 Pharmacologic Issues in Older Adults (including Polypharmacy)  

 Geriatric Syndromes: Constipation, Dementia/Delirium,  
Anxiety/Depression, Falls, Failure to Thrive, Functional Loss, 
Incontinence, Sensory Loss, Sleep Disorders, Pain Management  

 Palliative Care  

 Advanced Directives  

 Elder Abuse/Neglect  

 The Nurse Practitioner/Patient/Family Relationship  

 Professional Role and Policy  

 Research Utilization 
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Community Health Center, Inc.’s Nurse Practitioner Training Program to be Replicated under Na-
tional Health Reform Legislation 

 
Reprinted with permission from Community Health Center, Inc. 

MIDDLETOWN, CONNECTICUT–– 
 
The Community Health Center, Inc. (one of the country’s 
leading federally qualified health centers) announced today 
that its innovative residency training program for family 
nurse practitioners committed to careers as primary care 
providers in FQHCs was selected as the model for a new 
demonstration project under federal health reform legisla-
tion. 
 
Mark Masselli, President and CEO, made the announce-
ment along with Margaret Flinter, APRN, VP and Clinical 
Director of the organization. With more than four decades of 
experience in building and expanding a statewide commu-
nity health center, Flinter and Masselli recognized several 
years ago that the complexity of the FQHC setting, and the 
value nurse practitioners bring to the role of primary care 
providers, warranted a significant increase in the investment 
in training to ensure that new NPs thrived in this setting. 

In 2005, Flinter and Masselli launched the country’s first for-
mal post-graduate residency training program for new family 
nurse practitioners. The first class had four members and 
graduated in August 2008. Soon the fourth class will be ac-
cepted. CHC, Inc.’s staff nurse practitioners and physicians, 
along with specialists inside and outside of CHC, Inc., serve 
as preceptors and teachers in the program. The four compo-
nents of the program, a 12 month, full time salaried resi-
dency, are precepted continuity clinics, specialty rotations, 
independent clinics, and didactic sessions, all designed to 
support CHC’s model of planned care. Graduates of the 
residency have gone on to practice as primary care provid-
ers in FQHCs around the country. 
 
Commenting on the health reform legislation that was re-
cently signed by President Obama, Masselli said that, ―CHC 
is proud that Senator Daniel Inouye of Hawaii had  
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